Faculty Senate Minutes

May 14, 2012

SU 313 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.

Present: Deborah Brown, Todd Carney, Mary Carrabba, David Carter, Prakash Chenjeri, Kate Cleland-Sipfle, Sherry Ettlich, Fredna Grimland, Byron Marlowe, Kasey Mohammad, Rich May, Michael Naumes, Kay Sagmiller, Ellen Siem, Robin Strangfeld, Jamie Vener, Jody Waters, Elizabeth Whitman, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn.

Absent:  Steve Jessup, Donna Mills, Garth Pittman, Dennis Slattery, Cynthia White

Visitors: President Cullinan, Provost Klein, Sue Walsh, Lee Ayres, Curtis Feist, Scott Morell, Sheree Kerns, Joshua Danielson,  Mark Tvskov, Hart Wilson, Thomas Letchworth, Justin Silva .

Agenda

The meeting was called to order at 4:04p.m  

Approval of minutes from April 30, 2012:

May motioned that the minutes from April 30, 2012, be approved.  Zinn seconded the motion, and the motion passed with all in favor, none opposed.  Strangfeld and Carney abstained. 

Announcements:

Chenjeri announced that the last event in our campus theme series on Civility will be held at 7:00pm in the Music Recital Hall on Thursday, May 18.  Dr. Andrew Bacevich, Vietnam veteran and professor at Boston University, will speak.  The committee is anticipating a large crowd, so arrive early.

Comments from President Cullinan:
· Cullinan mentioned that a SOAR banner now hangs over main street, and  coverage of the upcoming event in the Tidings has been thorough.  Ashland’s Mayor will be here, escorted by the new student body president.

· A walk-out event will be held this week.  President Cullinan will speak at the event in support of the state of Oregon’s disinvestment in higher education.

· The new Vision group will meet again this week.  A forum hosted by Budget and Planning taskforce will be held on May 30 at 4:00 pm.  This will overlap with the Digital Innovators Conference.  There will be more information about the Capacity Study coming from Provost.

· A new methodology for budgeting statewide is being implemented. Each institution must work on small budget lines in order to follow the governor’s recommended budget, which then goes in front of legislators.  
· Discussion:

· Waters mentioned that several events will occur next week that will help us.  The Board held a Finance Committee meeting last week to approve proposed tuition raise.  Students appropriately voiced concern over rising tuition and asked that the Board try to change state’s disinvestment.  

· Grimland asked who was on this board, and Waters explained that members include Karen Stone, Paul Adalian, Lee Ayres, Donna Lane, Kyle Haden and Mark Tveskov.  The School of Education would like to have representation on that board.  Cullinan will find out if this committee will continue to work or if its work is complete.  Sagmiller wants to know how information will be used.  Cullinan explained that much information must be organized, and in September, a large group will hold a two-day retreat where these ideas will be organized and discussed.  The result will be a clearer idea of where to go in the future.

Comments from Provost Klein  

· Klein explained how the OUS budget will be developed in preparation for the 2013-15 legislative session.  The concept is to have each entity funded by the state start from a zero based approach. Each aspect of funding at the system such as enrollment or specific campus programs like our  JPR  will develop a funding concept for a ten-year period.  Each of these four-page reports is then presented to" buying teams" to make recommendations to the governor for his recommended budget to the legislature.  Initial reports go to funding teams June 1, with the process completed by September 1.

· SOAR begins at noon on Tuesday.

· The Phi Kappa Phi ceremony will be held in the Meese Room tomorrow at 7:00, Phi Kappa Phi is our University Honor Society that is open to all majors both graduate and undergraduate.   

· Tenure and Promotion letters went out today.

· Discussion:  Ettlich questioned the idea of “Buying Teams.”  What exactly does this mean?  

· Klein explained that we are at zero-based budget and we build from there.  It is initiated by OUS.  Individual programs will be addressed specifically.  

· Sagmiller wonders about the needs for regional students who are being served by us.  Is anyone talking about issues of equity as it pertains to our underserved students?  Cullinan explains that yes, we get small/regional school funds, but they are not a large amount.

· Waters wonders if larger schools object to us getting extra funding, and Cullinan explains that yes, they do.  

· Karen  Marrongelle will be on campus on Wed. May 23  from 2:30-3:30p.m. in the DeBoer Room.  Education and CAS faculty who work with School of Education will be invited.  She’ll meet with Chairs and Academic Council as well. 
ASSOU Report from Sheree Kerns  

· Kerns announced that ASSOU has held their elections and have a new president.

· SOAR is the primary student function right now.

· On Saturday, May 26, a Chinese Dinner will be held. Call 541-499-4812 to purchase tickets.

· Joshua Danielson is the new ASSOU President.  Danielson foresees ASSOU working with the constitution and help students work more compatibly with faculty to join together in the fight against state un-investment.  

· Kerns wants to promote ASSOU on campus and in the community.  She would like to have all (k-12 plus higher ed.) work together to fight state disinvestment.
Advisory Council Report:
· AC discussed agenda items for the upcoming meeting as well as the student walk-out plans on Thursday, May 17 and non-regionally accredited university issues.  Committee structure was also discussed.

Information Items:

State-wide Student Walkout Event – Justin Silva 

· Silva explained that the state-wide student walkout will happen on Thursday, May 18.  This action is designed to fight state disinvestment in higher education.  Students are tired of cuts, and they realize it is not just an SOU institutional problem.  It is happening at the state and national levels, but we need to start somewhere. 

· Thomas Letchworth explained that this is not just a walk out.  It is a learning experience, a “Teach In”  where students will walk out of class and assemble.  The vast majority of students on campus have no idea what is going on.  Students all over state must come together.  Students would like faculty to come support and even speak at the event.  

· Silva added that the National Walk out will likely be in winter, while the legislature is still in session.  Students at SOU are leading the movement.  

· Letchworth explained that most regional institutions will participate this week, but not all universities will take part.  This activity should put pressure on senators in the hopes of securing dates for future events.  

UPC/Budget Committee Task Force – Mark Tveskov (4:35-4:45)

UPC and Budget Committee have been charged by President Cullinan to combine and talk about budget reductions.  This task force is chaired by Mark Tveskov, Connie Anderson, and Provost Klein.  The report is complete and available.  By the second meeting, budget decisions had been made.  The task force’s role was then more as observers/ information gatherers.  Committee website has presentations and detailed minutes online.  Report makes observations and recommendations.

Discussion:  

· Naumes asked if committee is doing what the President had in mind when forming it?

· Tveskov explained that yes, we must move quickly, but it was productive and useful.  Many people worked hard and worked through the summer to maintain momentum.  

· Waters confirmed that the task force’s work was very productive considering the difficult discussions that had to take place.   
· Tveskov added that a  “Town Hall” format meeting will be held soon.

· Cullinan noted that while we must do what students suggest (protest, etc.), we also must look at how to be a sustainable institution for the long term.  We need to do something different, and the task force calls for that.  

· Sagmiller wondered what strategies the committee came up with to foster understanding across campus?  

· Tveskov encourages everyone to go to the website and read the presentations and all of the minutes.  These are public documents that will explain what has occurred in this task force’s meetings.  
Discussion Items: 

Non-regionally accredited Policy - Curtis Feist, Academic Policies Committee 

· Feist brought Scott Morell with him in case anyone has questions.  Morell brought a nicely written policy to the committee, who was impressed.  

· Discussion:

· Carney wondered what “Non-regionally Accredited Institutions” would be.  Morell explained that it’s usually small, sometimes religious, institutions who are not accredited by the same board that accredits SOU.
· Waters asked about the 2.0 GPA .  Feist remembers the 36 credits, but Morell explained that three terms of “satisfactory” work, which is generally a 2.0, is required.  Waters wonders if this should be a 2.5 instead.  Marlowe questioned if this pertains to schools such as the University of Phoenix, but they are actually accredited.  Cullinan explained that this probably pertains to institutions such as cosmetology schools who are not regionally accredited.

Bylaws Section 1: Committee Structure – Sherry Ettlich, Constitution Committee 

· Ettlich believed that a summary of the proposed changes was necessary, so she provided that for us today.  (See Handout).  

· Discussion:   Sagmiller expressed how overwhelmed she is by all of the significant changes, and she served on many of the committees.  She would like for additional time for departments to review the many changes.  

· Ettlich explained that these are basically the same changes presented nearly a year ago.  

· Sagmiller feels this is important work, especially when faculty takes a leadership role.  But she believes that committees should discuss some of this further.  

· Waters explains that because some committees don’t meet/function/etc, there is an urgent need for these to shape up and communicate. 

· Klein explained that by joining committees, he was trying to get all factors to discuss issues that might never be discussed otherwise.  

· Sagmiller would like task force members to come to departments or other committees to explain some of these changes.  

· Ettlich explains that time is crunched now.  Klein would be happy to get folks together

· Wilson (University Assessment Committee) expressed the task force’s general consternation:  Committee feels that their original task has radically shifted.  They want to look at program review and how to best serve students.  

· Ettlich explains that this was not just a transplanted committee.  She feels that this group would bring all “players” together.  

· Sagmiller called for “mini-focus groups” where the chairs could meet with the committees.  

· Wilson explains that her committee did not ignore requests for information.

· Ettlich understood that each committee had been asked twice for information.

Action Items: 

University Studies Courses –Lee Ayers  

· Ayers brought back the two courses for approval. One course was simply a move over, and one was a new course.  
· Sagmiller moved that we accept Zinn seconded.  All in favor, none opposed.  No abstentions.  

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25pm.
